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· Speeding by Begelly bound traffic exiting the village – Residents have good grounds for feeling aggrieved. Having parked up at the Council Yard entrance for a 15 minute period one evening last week, I agree that something needs to be done to kerb the speed. I’d say that most vehicles were travelling at well over 40 with a few at 60mph plus.
Given that the 30 limit has now been extended beyond the Council Yard, I shall be looking to have the camera van positioned there whenever possible.
· Leylandi hedge at Boar’s Head Cross – The hedge outside Templar House has overgrown and is now protruding into the pavement right at the point where the tactile crossing (dimpled sloped paving) is sited, to such a degree that a resident who has a mobility scooter is now unable to negotiate the corner for fear of tipping over. I’ve spoken to the homeowner and was informed that the matter is already in hand and is awaiting a contractor.
· Flooding of homes in Cold Blow – a dialogue has begun between the affected residents and a Highways Engineer at County Hall regarding the need to extend the road drain. I shall keep abreast of developments.
· Grey refuse bags – Could certain residents please take extra care when putting out grey bags the night before collection so that they cannot be blown by the wind. Recently, the contents of one grey bag was strewn the length of Templeton Hill having been run over the night before! 
But the big disappointment was that the bag had contained a lot of recyclable materials – cans, tins, cardboard etc
However, the good news on recycling - 
· Recycling rates in Pembrokeshire are up a whopping 10% in a year, to 72% of all household waste collected.
I would like to thank all those residents who care about recycling and do their bit for the environment
